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CALDWELL FIRE DEPARTMENT PRESS RELEASE 

DATE: October 22, 2023 

The Caldwell Fire Department is investigating a fatal fire that occurred early Sunday morning. 

Fire crews responded to a report of a structure fire located on the 5500 block of South Florida 

Avenue at approximately 3:20 a.m.  

The fire occurred in a camper trailer and deceased victim was located inside. The Caldwell Fire 

Department is conducting an origin and cause investigation. The victim’s identity and cause of 

death will be released by the Canyon County Coroner. No foul play is suspected.  
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